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1.0 PEI BROADBAND PROJECT TIMELINE REVISIONS 
 

1.1 Introduction 
The PEI Broadband Project (“Project”) is a four year customer driven line rebuild project 

that includes the installation of approximately 1,150 kilometres of fibre optic cable as well 

as fixed wireless technologies on new and existing utility poles across the Island.  The 

Project is an initiative of Bell Canada (“Bell”) and Xplornet Communications (“Xplornet”) 

under contract with the Government of Prince Edward Island. 

 

In accordance with the draft Capital Expenditure Justification Criteria for multi-year capital 

projects, the Company filed a Supplemental Budget Request (“SBR”) with the Island 

Regulatory and Appeals Commission (“Commission”) on December 5, 2019. On May 5, 

2020, the Commission issued Order UE20-02 approving the 2020 capital budget for this 

project. 

 

1.2 Project Timelines 
At the time the SBR submission was prepared, Maritime Electric had a general 

understanding of the volume of Project work proposed for Bell and Xplornet but did not 

have specific details as to the timelines for each customer. Now that the Project has 

commenced, Bell and Xplornet have provided more detail on their Project timelines and 

requirements. This update reflects this new information and the related changes to the 

timing of capital expenditures and contributions over the course of the Project. 

 

Bell Canada 
As outlined in the SBR, the joint use cost of Bell’s portion of this Project is shared between 

Maritime Electric and Bell based on the joint ownership ratio of 60 per cent allocated to 

Maritime Electric and 40 per cent to Bell in accordance with their Joint Use Agreement. In 

the initial SBR, the annual costs for Bell’s portion of the Project were forecast to occur 

evenly over the four years of this multi-year Project. Bell has started construction and 

advised Maritime Electric that it plans to complete its fibre installation work by the end of 

2021. 

 

  






